PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 4th January 2017
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

Present: 
Directors: John Bodger, Christine Sutherland, John Johnson, 



Geoff Rockliffe-King, Graham Exton, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson 
Apologies: 
Chris Cant, Malcolm Carruthers
Membership

Three new members were accepted into membership – Gaynor Fox, Ron Kenyon and Jaki Bell. Their certificates were signed. This brings the total number of members to 39. 

New Year social

Saturday 7th January in the coffee shop in Penrith Parish Centre (hire charge £32). Mainly for PACT members and their partners, but Christine has invited a few other regular supporters. Peter S and John B have prepared separate quizzes, we will do these individually or in teams of 2 or 4 depending on numbers. Everyone to bring some food and/or drink to share. Peter will check with the Parish Centre re the availability of plates, glasses etc. Christine will take a CD player and anyone can bring a favourite CD to share. Jordie and his band have been invited but may not be able to come.
Focus for this year

Following on from Nigel’s recent document, we discussed PACT in general and whether we should be using our limited energies to focus on personal action, local community projects or national issues. There was a high level of consensus on continuing to work on local issues that increase various aspects of community resilience. We chose the following topics to focus on this year:

-
Trying to get local shops to provide paper bags instead of plastic bags, eg for fruit and veg, and in general to reduce the amount of plastic that they pack foods in.

-
Trying to persuade the Highways Department to reduce the hours of the traffic lights at M6 junction 40 and Kemplay Bank roundabouts. 

-
Calculating our own carbon footprints and encouraging others to do so.

-
John B will visit Rory Stewart at his surgery to discuss packaging, to show support for the government’s plans to outlaw the use of micro-beads in cosmetic products, and to ask Rory how the government plans to achieve their obligations arising from the COP21 agreement.

-
Graham plans to liaise with the group reacting to cuts in bus services in the Eden valley. 

We will discuss at the next meeting how we can best approach each of these issues and how we could get the members and supporters involved.

Next meetings
Wednesday February 1st – the usual informal monthly get-together - at 4 Carleton Terrace.

Wednesday March 1st - at White Gables, Wordsworth Street (tbc).

